
Opposition to HB 4138 
 
I have been an Oregonian for approximately 23 years.  Over those 23 years my family has spent every 
summer boating on the Willamette river.  It doesn’t make sense to me that anyone would want to take 
the river away from many families who enjoy boating.  The river and the ability to use the river is one of 
the most attractive features of the Portland area.  
 
I am in opposition to this house bill.  It doesn’t make sense and sounds like a few people have 
complained and are therefore trying to change the lives and pass times of many.  Please don’t let the 
invalid complaints of a few take away the river.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jared Leavitt      
 
 


